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 Chair 
 

 

MINUTES Present: 

  
Councillor Andrew Fry (Chair),   and Councillors Juma Begum, 
Brandon Clayton, Bill Hartnett, David Munro and Ian Woodall 

  

 Officers: 
 

 Helena Plant and Amar Hussain 
 

 Democratic Services Officers: 
 

 Gavin Day 

  

7. APOLOGIES  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Claire 
Davies and Matt Dormer. 
 

8. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

9. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES  
 
The minutes of the Planning Committee meetings held on 29th May 
2025 were presented to Members. 
 
RESOLVED that 
 
the minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on 29th 
May 2025 were approved as a true and accurate record and 
were signed by the Chair. 
 

10. UPDATE REPORTS  
 
The update reports were noted. 
 

11. 25/00387/FUL - 72 REYNARD CLOSE, REDDITCH, 
WORCESTERSHIRE, B97 6PY  
 
This application was being reported to the Planning Committee 
because the applicant was an employee of Redditch Borough 
Council. As such the application fell outside the scheme of 
delegation to Officers. 
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Officers presented the report and in doing so, drew Members’ 
attention to the presentation slides on pages 5 to 16 of the Site 
Plans and Presentations pack. 
 
The application was for 72 Reynard Close, Redditch, 
Worcestershire, B97 6PY and sought the retrospective approval for 
replacement of a conservatory for a garden room. 
 
Officers detailed that as the application was retrospective, the 
proposed plans were of the current configuration at the site. Officers 
drew Members attention to the previous and current site plans and 
detailed that although the footprint was similar, there was a slight 
change in size from 5m x 4m x 3.2m to 5.1m x 3.9 x 3.6m. 
 
The key issue for Members to determine was the visual amenity 
and impact of the development. Further to this, Officers detailed 
that the scale and location were similar and that it was not visible 
from the street scene. Additionally, the materials and design were 
sympathetic and complimentary to the dwelling. Therefore, the 
development was deemed acceptable and Officers recommended 
approval. 
 
After questions from Members, Officers clarified that although the 
development was of a similar size, as it was not an exact like for 
like replacement planning permission was needed. 
 
Offices clarified that as the application was retrospective there were 
not a list of Conditions for Members to approve apart from 
formalising the submitted development plans. Members saw no 
planning reason to object to the development and on being put to a 
vote it was: 
 
RESOLVED that 
 
having had regard to the development plan and to all other 
material considerations, planning permission be GRANTED 
subject to the conditions detailed on page 13 of the Public 
Documents pack. 
 

12. 25/00162/FUL - REDDITCH CRICKET HOCKEY AND RUGBY 
CLUB, BROMSGROVE ROAD, BATCHLEY, B97 4SP  
 
The Chair announced that the application 25/00162/FUL – had 
been withdrawn from the meeting. 
 
 

The Meeting commenced at 7.00 pm 
and closed at 7.08 pm 


